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WELLINGTON TOWN COUNCIL

                28 Fore Street, Wellington, Somerset TA21 8AQ

Tel: 01823 662855
E-mail: info@wellingtontowncouncil.co.uk

COUNCIL MEETING

You are summoned to attend a meeting of Wellington Town Council to be held in the main hall of the United Reformed Church in Fore Street, Wellington on Monday 7 August 2017 at 7p.m.
Greg Dyke

Town Clerk
AGENDA

ALLOTMENT AWARDS 2017
Allan Cavill, former Regional Director of the National Society of Allotment Gardeners, Councillor Janet Lloyd (Chair of the Allotments Committee) and Debbie Bere, recently completed this year’s Allotment Competition. The results are as follows:

Winners:

Best Managed:  Daniel and Tessa Smith, Plot 24 

Most Ecological: Ian & Helen Gillingham, Plot 14  

Best Newcomer: Nadine Provenzano. Plot 82
Best Cultivated:  Mike Broom, Plot 74
Highly Commended: Gordon Curran, Plot 80
Brian Smith, Plot 83

Andrew Gamlin, Plot 86

Wellington Children’s Centre, Plot 93
The Mayor (Councillor Gary James), together with Councillor Janet Lloyd (Chair of Allotments Committee) will present the winning certificates.  

1. APOLOGIES
2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

To receive declarations of personal or prejudicial interests, in accordance with the Code of Conduct. The usual declarations made by members are set out at the end of the agenda.
3. MINUTES

To confirm the minutes of:
Council Planning and Council on 3 July 2017 (copies attached)
4. TOWN MAYOR’S ANNOUNCEMENTS 

5. POLICE REPORT 
6. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION TIME
7. TOWN CENTRE SHOPS AND BUSINESSES

Members will all have heard the sad news that E J Teare, Newagents has ceased trading. Whilst the Town Council has no role to play in the running of specific businesses there is a worrying wider trend with a number of town centre shops currently empty or up for sale. Again, the Town Council has little power to affect this in any way. However, as the local council, the opportunity should be taken to have a conversation about town centre trading and the problems local shopkeepers and businesses have to face. It may be that the Council could bring pressure to bear on the Government (perhaps through our local M.P.) to examine these issues. 
Taunton Deane Councillor Mark Edwards, Portfolio Holder for Business Development will be in attendance at the meeting. Taunton Deane, together with Sedgemoor and West Somerset Councils will be running a “Business Start Up Day” event on 13 September when hints, tips and advice to fledgling businesses will be available.

8. YOUTH CENTRE
At the June 2017 meeting the Town Council agreed to fund the youth work costs for the next 3 years and allocated £19,663 per annum for that period of time. (This funding will come from the existing allocation to the youth centre, savings currently being made in the youth voice budget and the Devolved Services budget). Just to remind members, that sum is made up as follows:-
1. Delivery continued at the current level (48 weeks per year = 96 sessions per year), but covering the full costs associated with delivering the youth club.  

Under this model, costs would be broken down as follows:  

	Description
	Annual Cost

	Lead youth worker – 10 hours per week x 48 weeks
	£7,912

	Assistant youth worker – 7 hours per week x 48 weeks
	£4,353

	Assistant youth worker – 6 hours per week x 48 weeks
	£3,731

	Youth work delivery budget (resources, trips etc)
	£300

	Management support – 2 hours per week
	(£2,074) 

SRYP in-kind

	Administration – 0.5 hours per week
	(£253)

SRYP in-kind

	Staff travel, telephones and expenses
	£650

	Proportional share of SRYP central costs (rent, insurance, training, ICT, Finance officer, CEO, legal/audit cost)
	£2,717

	Total costs 
	£19,663


* A youth work session is 2 hours of contact time with young people
A meeting has now taken place with Wellington Community Support Services Ltd., the Lead Youth Worker and a representative of Somerset Rural Youth Project to discuss the practical arrangements for the continuation of the service. The Centre will continue its vital role in the development of young people. The Council will obviously want regular feedback from the Centre and arrangements have been put in place so that it receives updates.
9. WELLINGTON ONE – CHILL AND CHAT SERVICE.
The Town Council fund a proportion of the cost of the One Team Co-ordinator in Wellington. 
The Council also previously agreed that in addition to giving financial support to the employment of the Co-ordinator, it would contribute £8,000 towards service delivery by the Wellington One Team. Last year £1,500 of that money was used to support a new Chill N Chat group in Wellington for victims of Domestic Abuse. 
The Wellington One Co-ordinator recently met members of the Council to explain in detail the outcomes achieved with that funding. 
A letter has now been received from TDBC (copy attached to the agenda) from which it can be seen that the establishment of the service has, and continues, to make a tremendous difference to lives of vulnerable women. TDBC are committed to funding this service for at least another 12 months. They have now asked the Town Council if it would be willing to make a contribution to further develop Chill and Chat in Wellington. Sufficient funds would be available from the Devolved Services budget should the Council wish to support this request.
10. SPEED INDICATOR DEVICE (SID) REPORTS FOR WELLINGTON
(a) Exeter Road – approach to Court Fields School taken between the 19th June 2017 and the 3rd July 2017. 

The median speed was calculated at 35mph which is 5mph above the posted speed limit of 30mph. The 85%ile speed was calculated as 40mph which is 4mph above the intervention limit of 36mph. The speeds recorded meet the criteria for this location to be included on the SID programme and it will therefore be added to the schedule and will receive a SID on a regular basis. Due to the current demand on the programme however the next installation will be early 2018.
(b) Bagley Road – June 2017

The median speed here was calculated at 27mph which is compliant with the posted speed limit of 30mph. The 85%ile speed was calculated as 33mph which is 3mph below the intervention limit of 36mph.

(The speeds measured are the approach speeds of vehicles and do not reflect the ‘adjusted’ speeds which the motorists may switch to on being ‘reminded’ of the posted speed limit by the device. This means the speeds shown are probably an accurate reflection of the speeds normally experienced at this location. 
The intervention limit is the speed, (under the current policy), at which a location is deemed to have a speeding issue. It is calculated by taking the posted speed limit, adding 10% and then adding a further 3mph, (this equates to 25mph in a 20mph posted speed limit; 36mph in a 30mph posted speed limit and 47mph in a 40mph posted speed limit). Locations that equal or exceed the intervention level speed qualify for a SID installation on a regular basis, (please note that if this location is already included in the SID programme it will continue to receive a temporary SID on a regular basis irrespective of the above results).

The 85%ile speed is the speed at which 85% of all vehicles are travelling either at or below, (with obviously the remaining 15% of all vehicles travelling at a higher speed)

11. REPORTS BACK FROM COMMITTEES, SUB GROUPS AND OUTSIDE BODIES
(a) Footpaths Committee
The minutes of a meeting of the Footpaths Committee held on 28 June 2017 are attached.
(b) Allotments Committee
The minutes of a meeting of the Allotments Committee held on 10 July 2017 are attached.
(c) Devon and Somerset Metro Group – Railway Station
A meeting of this Group took place on 7 July 2017 to discuss an update on a proposed rail link at Wellington. Councillor Bowrah attended the meeting on behalf of the Council and will report further at the meeting.

(d) Wellington Monument

October 2017 marks 200 years since the foundation stone was laid at the Monument. Together with the local community, the National Trust will be hosting an event on the late afternoon/early evening of Saturday 21 October to celebrate this anniversary. The event will encompass a guided walk element for those wishing to retrace the procession route taken by people from Wellington to the monument site back in 1817. Plus the Trust will have a celebration and performance at the Monument itself. 

The Trust has also confirmed that its application to the Heritage Lottery Fund was resubmitted in June as planned, and they expect to hear the result early in October.

Although there is still some time before we hear the funding decision, work on the project is moving forward where possible and visitors to the Monument will soon see a bustle of activity as contractors will be on site from mid-August for five weeks to test some of the proposed repair methods. As part of this work there will be regular opportunities for people to meet the specialists and members of the project team to learn about the techniques beings trialled. 

Councillor Bowrah attended a meeting of the Monument Group on 5 July 2017 and he will report any further details.
(e) Somerset West Police Independent Advisory Group

The IAG held its AGM in July. At this the Deputy Town Clerk, Debbie Bere was able to speak directly to the Police and Crime Commissioner Sue Mountstevens. Debbie raised concern for the shortage of police officers in the town, and was able to feedback some of the views of Wellington’s young people from Youth Voice work. As well as praise the work of the Wellington One team. 
The 101 service was discussed, and publicity for this was hopeD to increase from September 2017. 

Members received a presentation from Hinkley Point police team. This highlighted the effects on the surrounding community and the ripples that may cause to towns such as Wellington. 

12.  COUNCIL INCOME AND EXPENDITURE – Report attached
13. ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT
(a) HMRC - £770.99 - July deductions

(b) Somerset County Council - £267.45 - Superannuation for Deputy Clerk

(c) Somerset County Council - £74.40 - Pension Fund deficit

(d) Wellington Self Storage - £110.40 - Storage of Christmas Lights

(e) Chess - £88.43 – Telephone and broadband
(f) AIS Contract Cleaners - £57.60 – Office and Chamber cleaning
(g) TDBC - £42 – Wasp call out fee at the Allotments

(h) Life Central - £17.50 – Room hire for Counselling (HRA funds)

(i) Cllr Lloyd - £42.85 – Travelling allowance

(j) Cllr Bowrah - £17.30 – Travelling allowance
(k) Hinewood - £10 – Window cleaning

(l) Viking - £49.44 – Stationery & supplies

(m) Vivienne Sutton - £670 – Counselling services at schools (HRA funds)

(n) St John’s School - £302 – Crossing Patrol summer term (April-July)

(o) EDF - £129.50 – Electricity, 28 Fore Street

(p) Life Central - £77.50 – Room hire for Counselling (HRA funds)

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Members of Somerset County Council:

Councillors A Govier, J Hunt and J Thorne
Members of Taunton Deane Borough Council

Councillors R Bowrah, W Brown, A Govier, R Henley, J Hunt, G James, J Reed and V Stock-Williams 
31 July 2017
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